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PROVISION OF HUMPED ZEBRA CROSSING ON BURTON ROAD, GEDLING 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Nottinghamshire County Council in exercise of its powers 
under Section 23 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (zebra crossing) and Section 90A - 90I 
of the Highways Act 1980 (traffic calming hump), proposes to install a humped zebra pedestrian 
crossing across Burton Road, in the Borough of Gedling approximately 19m metres north-east of 
the centre of the junction of Beaumaris Drive. 

The crossing will incorporate a controlled area, on a new raised plateau, indicated by zig-zag 
markings along the carriageway where parking, stopping and loading will be prohibited.  The 
extents of the controlled area are:- 

BURTON ROAD, GEDLING (the north-west side) 
 

• From a point 16 metres south-west of a point opposite the centreline of its junction with 
Beaumaris Drive in a north-easterly direction for 78 metres 
 

BURTON ROAD, GEDLING (the south-east side) 
 

• From a point 5.5m north-east of the centreline of the junction with Beaumaris Drive in a 
north-easterly direction for 57 metres 

 
 
 
The proposals form part of the works to build a new entrance into the Carlton le Willows Academy. 
The crossing is being installed to assist pedestrians in crossing the road, especially school 
children. In addition, the scheme includes no waiting at any time restrictions (double yellow lines) 
and no stopping restrictions (bus stop clearway). The raised crossing plateau is 11m wide x 75mm 
high. 

Any comments/objections (quoting ref Burton Road zebra) in respect of the zebra crossing or the 
traffic calming proposal must be received by me, in writing, by 29th July 2022 

 
Improvements Manager,  

Major Projects and Improvements,  
Via East Midlands Ltd, 

 Bilsthorpe Depot, 
 Bilsthorpe Business Park, 

 Bilsthorpe, 
 Nottinghamshire NG22 8ST 

 
or by e-mail on tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 


